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Fremont Cemetery Trustees 

Meeting Minutes 

April 5, 2016 

 

Present:  Cemetery Trustees Matthew Thomas, Steve Harms, Richard Pinder and recording secretary 

Jeanne Nygren. 

 

Trustee Thomas called the meeting to order at 4:18 pm in the basement meeting room of the Fremont 

Town Hall, this was seconded by Pinder. 

 

Mr. Thomas motioned to approve the minutes of the March 15, 2016 meeting as written.  The motion was 

seconded by Pinder.  Mr. Harms abstained as he was not present at that meeting.   The vote was 2-0-1. 

 

After last month’s meeting Thomas and Pinder went to look at the iron gate at Village Cemetery and the 

stone that is part of the wall that needs to be repaired.  Pinder stated on the gate there is rusted on the 

bottom from the sand from the highway and this needs to be addressed.  If there isn’t a repair done they 

may need to be replaced.  Pinder said one gate could be repaired but another may need to be replaced.  

Pinder feels this can be repaired in house as well as the wall repair. On April 13
th

 at 4:30 pm Trustees will 

meet at the cemetery to fix it.  

 

Thomas asked for companies to repair gates.  The names of Bob Henderson, Larry Lourette, and Mark 

George of White’s Welding were given by Heidi Carlson.  The specifications of this estimate needs to be 

completed in the future by the Trustees.        

  

At 4:30 pm Harrison Gleed, Kenneth Adams, and Kriscinda Adams, came into the meeting.  Gleed is 

interesting in doing his Eagle Scout project for the Town with the mapping and cataloging of the Village 

Cemetery.  Thomas has a list of all readable gravestones but they could use the mapping to be done.  His 

project is to include 100 man hours with everyone that is involved in this project, to provide teaching in 

his coordinated efforts with other scouts.  He will be working with Bruce White.  He also thought the 

possibility of doing historic etchings could be part of his project.  Thomas thought that taking actual 

pictures you could possible.  Gleed needs to create his proposal with his ideas on plans and mapping to be 

presented to the Cemetery Trustees. Once approved by the Trustees, he then submits to his local Troop 

Leader and then submits to the Scouting Board for approval.  Then after they all have approved his scout 

project, he can begin.  He could possibly include 4 other scouts to assist.  Gleed was thanked by the 

Trustees and left the meeting at 4:58 pm. 

 

         Thomas thought the resurrecting the stones back up, possible gluing could be include in this project.                             

 

With no other business to come before this meeting.  A motion to adjourn was made by Thomas.  This 

was seconded by Pinder.  The vote was unanimous 3-0.    The meeting ended at 5:15 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jeanne Nygren 
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Selectmen’s Clerk 

 

      

 


